DRAUGHTON  PARISH  COUNCIL

Report on Briefing Meeting for Councillors held on 30 May 2022 in the Village Hall at 7pm
Clerk’s Report
The Clerk gave an update on a number of ongoing matters, and reported, for information, on correspondence and e-newsletters recently received by the Council.
The following matters were highlighted:

· Following the elections on 5 May and the Annual Meeting held on 16 May, all formal documentation had now been completed by members.

· Contractors appointed to cut the village green had now begun work for the season.  They had also been asked to attend to the treatment of weeds around the stone bench, as started in the previous season by the former contractor.

· The diseased ash trees at the top of the green by Besum Cottage were to be removed shortly, but, following the retirement of the Council’s arborist, an alternative contractor, who had offered to match the agreed quote, had been appointed to carry out the works.

· As work on the History Project progressed, an examination of the milestones around the village had been carried out.  The ownership and responsibilities for maintaining the milestones were to be researched further and a report made to the next Council meeting.
· Webinar training courses on planning and chairmanship skills were to be booked.
It was reported that a response from the Dales Care Home as regards safe parking at the top of the village had yet to be received, and that Ward Representative Cllr Foster was to be sent information to enable him to look further into the matter.
Planning

The request for enforcement action to remove the unauthorised structures near the railway at the bottom of Low Lane had been followed up with planning enforcement officers, who had noted that the existing use of the site had included storage for the railway, and containers had been sited there in previous years; however, officers would ask the landowners to tidy the site further.  The Clerk would be researching this further with officers, who would be asked to provide additional information on use of the site to inform debate at the next Council meeting.
The current application for a 2-house development at the Old Quarry (2022/24036/FUL), revising the scheme approved in 2013-15, was discussed.  Members of public present at the briefing meeting, who were consulted on the application, expressed concerns relating to over-looking and screening of the house at the top of the quarry.
The Clerk would submit comments on the application on behalf of the Council.
Community Carbon Reduction Project (DAZ)
A briefing paper prepared by Cllr Neale had been circulated to members, and objectives for the feasibility study, to be clarified with consultants at a remote meeting to be held between them and the DAZ Working Group on 7 June, were discussed in detail.  
A final paper, incorporating comments made at the meeting, was to be copied to consultants Locogen with the aim of providing them with effective direction for their work on the study.

Date of Next Meeting
Now diarised to be held on 4 July at 7pm in the Village Hall
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